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Welcome Back! 

Welcome back to all students. It was lovely to see so many happy faces 
this morning out in the playground. All school activities and operations 
will be in line with Australian Health Protection Principal Committee 
(AHPPC) and NSW Health guidelines as applicable. Attached to this  
newsletter is further information which has been provided by the NSW 
Department of Education. 

Semester 1 Reports 

Following consultation last week, we wish to advise that Semester 1    
reports will be provided to families at the end of this term. Reports will 
be simplified and not include the A-E scale. Each report will describe   
student learning and also provide learning goals for Semester 2. At this 
stage parent teacher interviews will be scheduled during Term 3. This will 
provide teachers and parents with the opportunity to discuss students 
progress towards their learning goals and identify any further learning 
needs.  

National Simultaneous Story Time 

On Wednesday students will participate in the National Simultaneous 
Story Time. This year students from around the country will read the 
book Chicken Divas at the same time. Mrs Whiting will read the story for 
all classes to participate in via Zoom. To celebrate the day students are 
invited to wear something sparkly to school along with their school     
uniform if they would like to.  

 

 

 

 



Staff Professional Learning 

All staff have been participating in professional learning about effective learning strategies. Staff are 
also participating in further development about assessment and reporting strategies for Semester 1. 
Staff have elected to spend additional time completing professional learning throughout the year in lieu 
of the two staff development days at the end of the year. This extra time throughout the year will assist 
us in adjusting programs to meet student learning needs. 

Staff Leave 

Mrs Duncan is currently on leave and will be replaced by Mrs Perry. Japanese classes as a part of our 
RFF program will not run during this time, however Mrs Perry will offer lunch time groups for interested 
students. 

Mrs Mercer is currently on leave and being replaced by Ms Dyason. 

Miss O’Brien is on leave this week and being replaced by Mrs Da Silva. 

 








